
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

To:       News Media 

From:  The Office of Public Information 

Date:    January 7, 2025 

Re:       Sheriff Kenneth Bamberg Sworn In as Bamberg County Sheriff, Alongside Officer 

Promotions 

Bamberg, South Carolina (January 7, 2025) — In a momentous and inspiring ceremony held 

today at 3:00 PM in the Bamberg County Courthouse Annex Council Chambers, Kenneth 

Bamberg was officially sworn in as the Sheriff of Bamberg County. The honorable Jannie 

Johnson, Bamberg County Clerk of Court, presided over the ceremony, which was attended by 

Sheriff Bamberg’s family, staff, and esteemed members of the community, including South 

Carolina District 90 Representative Justin Bamberg. 

The ceremony also celebrated the promotion of several outstanding officers within the Bamberg 

County Sheriff’s Office. Deputy Edward Becerra was promoted to Corporal. Deputy Shauntina 

Benson—known for her exceptional advocacy in the RUOK program—was promoted to 

Sergeant, and Lieutenant Allen Cook earned the title of Captain. Each officer’s promotion 

highlights the dedication, professionalism, and teamwork of the Bamberg County Sheriff’s 

Office. 

Sheriff Bamberg shared heartfelt words of gratitude for his team during his address. “We are all 

one team, collectively one unit who works extremely well together because everyone does their 

part,” said Sheriff Bamberg. “Our success is built on the efforts of all departments, including our 

dispatchers and the entire staff.” Sheriff Bamberg’s statement reflects the unity and collaboration 

that defines his leadership style. 

Adding to the day’s significance, Clerk of Court Jannie Johnson also swore in all deputy staff 

members, who signed a solemn declaration of service to the citizens of Bamberg County. This 

powerful act underscored the department’s unwavering commitment to public safety and 

community service. 

The swearing-in ceremony reminds us of the dedication, integrity, and resilience required of 

those who protect and serve Bamberg County. It also celebrates the importance of community 

partnerships in fostering a safe and thriving environment for all. 

Please join us in congratulating Sheriff Kenneth Bamberg, Corporal Edward Becerra, Sergeant 

Shauntina Benson, Captain Allen Cook, and all Bamberg County Sheriff's Office members on 



this monumental day. Their leadership and service inspire confidence and hope for our county's 

future. 
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